Board of County Commissioners
Workshop: To provide VFD Chiefs, Firefighters, and EMT’s
Paramedics and Animal Control Officers an opportunity

to provide information about their services

May 26, 2011

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, May 26, 2011 at 5:00 p.m. with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Lynn Artz, Alan Brock, Randy Merritt, and Jerry Moore.  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

The purpose of the meeting is to provide an opportunity for the VFD Chiefs, Firefighters, EMTs, Paramedics, and Animal Control Officers to provide information about their services, and describe what has already been done to contain or reduce costs, and any other suggestions they may have for further reducing costs.  The Sheriff’s Department is conducting a study of possible cost savings that may be achieved by consolidating all public safety services, under the WCSO.  This meeting is also a time for suggestions, opinions, and concerns regarding a possible consolidation of all Public Safety Services, under the Sheriff’s Department.
(CD5:01)  Fran Councill/EMS
There are approximately 3800 EMS calls per year.  Shifts have changed to 24 hours on and 48 hours off with an overtime cost savings of $100,000.00 per year.  The last three ambulances purchased were a type 3 van front that has shown a 50% reduction in fuel costs over the type 1 pick-up truck front.  The EMS collection rate after write off from Medicare/Medicaid Collection for bills is at 65%.  EMS runs three advanced life support ambulances 24 hours a day with six people per shift.
(CD5:18)  Lt. Kurt Hindle/Fire Department

The current MSBU rate is $61.00 and is sufficient to maintain operations for the short term with little or no funding for maintenance and needed equipment to include trucks.

State Statute requires Standards and Training at a cost to the County for the training and equipment.  There are currently 30 fire units, three short of the current ISO fire agreement.  Fifteen of the current units are beyond their life service as well as bunker gear and air packs that should have been replaced years ago.  Some of the fire stations are in much need of repairs with discussion about the ISO rating in the Wakulla Gardens area, and the need to build a station in order to save the residents thousands of dollars in insurance.  In order to be legal and compliant there is a need to increase the MSBU rates.  The fire department is requesting an increase of $85.00 for residential, .07 per square foot for commercial and .20 for vacant land for the next fiscal year.  The fire department is also recommending that the rates increase slowly over the next three years so that adequate equipment and trucks can be maintained and purchased.
(CD5:48)  Chief Bill Russell

WCUFFA feel that the paid staff is a necessity in the ongoing efforts to offer the best protection within a limited budget and the paid staff are now WCUFFA members.  The majority are requesting a strong Fire Chief that reports directly to the County Administrator, with no need for a Public Safety Director.  In cutting the Public Safety Director and an Administrative position at Trice Lane, the County would save $125,000.00 per year.  They are also requesting a Fire Advisory Board that will have nothing to do with the running of the Fire Service.  They will only be involved in the major policy and financial decisions such as apparatus, equipment or property purchases and decisions involving the level of service to be provided.
The Board is interested in the Fire Department sharing input on any other study that is provided to them regarding a consolidation of services.

(CD6:23) There being no further business for the good of the County, the meeting adjourned by order of the chair at 6:25 p.m.

